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I arrived in South Korea on May 15th and am

under the guidance of Bro. Daniel Ko, who

pastors the Jeonju Church. There are over 80

people attending this church, making it one

of the largest in the UPCK. I am currently

responsible for teaching the youth and young

adults class, which has around 27 participants.

The youth have responded positively, and

God's presence was truly felt hroughout every

worship and sermon. Jeonju is a small city

located in the southwest of South Korea. My

Korean speaking has improved over time, but

I still face some challenges, so please pray for

me. Building connections throughout the

UPCK has been a rewarding experience, and I

thank God for guiding me in this journey. I

have two months left here, and I can't wait to

see how much more I will grow.

 Jeonju has a population of 200,000

people and I pray that God reaches those

lost souls.

Every sermon that comes out of my

mouth is lead by God.

Revival across the country. 

“MATTHEW‬ ‭28‬:‭18‬-‭20‬
 ‭”AND JESUS CAME AND SAID TO THEM, “ALL AUTHORITY IN HEAVEN AND ON
EARTH HAS BEEN GIVEN TO ME. GO THEREFORE AND MAKE DISCIPLES OF ALL
NATIONS, BAPTIZING THEM INTHE NAME OF THE FATHER AND OF THE SON
AND OF THE HOLY SPIRIT, TEACHING THEM TO OBSERVE ALL THAT I HAVE
COMMANDED YOU. AND BEHOLD, I AM WITH YOU ALWAYS, TO THE END OF
THE AGE.””
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